

October 4, 2022

Dear President/Chancellor:

On behalf of the U.S. Department of Education's office of Federal Student Aid, I invite you to join us at the virtual 2022 Presidential Leadership Executive Session. As in prior years, it will occur the day before the 2022 Virtual Federal Student Aid Training Conference for Financial Aid Professionals. This year's session is on Monday, Nov. 28, from 1:30–4 p.m. ET. We will update you on issues affecting Historically Black Colleges and Universities, Tribal Colleges and Universities, Minority Serving Institutions, and Community Colleges.

Secretary Cardona and Under Secretary Kvaal have been invited to make special remarks. I will discuss FSA's focus on these institutions. Presidents and Chancellors from various communities will also share their views, concerns, and recommendations about how the Department and FSA can enhance and further support them and the students they serve. The last hour of the event will feature a live interactive Q&A session. The speakers and their subjects are listed below:

Dr. Rowena Tomaneng, President of San Jose City College,

"Transformational Partnerships at a Dual Designated MSI - AANAPISI and HSI"

Dr. Mike Flores, Chancellor of the Alamo Colleges District,

"Community Colleges: Champions in Advancing Equity & Economic Mobility"

Dr. Cynthia Lindquist, President of Cankdeska Cikana Community College,

"Networking Better with a Tribal College"

Dr. Tony Allen, President of Delaware State University,

"The Renaissance of HBCUs: A Moment or a Movement?"

Please click this link, <u>Presidential Leadership Executive Session Registration Link</u>, to register. This will also register you automatically for the Training Conference.

We look forward to having you join us this year. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Dr. Jesse Hightower via email at Jesse. Hightower@ed.gov.

Sincerely,

Richard Cordray Chief Operating Officer Federal Student Aid